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“VALUES WITHIN REACH” 

An End-of-Ramadan Message to the University of Ibadan Community 
  

On behalf of the Management, I wish to congratulate the University of Ibadan Muslim 

Community and all Muslim brothers and sisters on the successful completion of the holy month 

of Ramadan.  

  

Ramadan is one of the significant tests of the Muslim’s obedience, self discipline, and love for 

others. These are three of the critical characteristics that seem to be in short supply in our nation 

today. Your demonstration of these in the holy month shows that they are not unattainable 

utopias but, in fact, virtues that are within human reach.  

 

May we all imbibe these virtues so that our march to national development will not be a mirage.  

  

We salute your self-denial just as we appreciate your ceaseless supplication on behalf of the 

University of Ibadan and our nation.  

 

May Almighty Allah, accept your supplications and reward your self-denial.  

  

Thank you.  

  

 

Professor Kayode O. Adebowale, mni, FAS, FAAS, FRSC, fspsp 

Vice Chancellor, University of Ibadan 

 
 


